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              HOLY MASS SCHEDULE                                                  NOVENAS 

Sun     Sundays: 4:00 PM           Miraculous Medal - TBA 

Wee    Weekdays: TBA           Sacred Heart - TBA 

Hol     Holy Days of Obligation: TBA           COMMUNION AND CONFIRMATION CLASSES  

CO     CONFESSIONS - Before Each Mass            Sundays after Mass 

RO     ROSARY - Before Each Mass            CHOIR PRACTICE - Sundays before the Mass 

BA     At the communion rail after Mass                                         BLESSING OF RELIGIOUS ARTICLES 
 

Pl                  Please contact the priests regarding BAPTISMS, MATRIMONY, EXTREME UNCTION,  

                                                                        CONSULTATIONS AND SICK CALLS 
             

Plea                                          Board of Directors: James DeFillips, Jennifer Griffin, Joe Kelderhouse, 

                                                                                    Ray DeFillips, Joyce Hunter, Sam Liburdi 

                (jamesdefillips@gmail.com) 

   

 We gladly welcome visitors and newcomers.  

At the same time, we respectfully remind you that to receive Our Lord in Holy Communion,        

one must be: 

A baptized Catholic free from any mortal sin committed since one’s last Confession. 

Fasting for three hours from any food and/or alcoholic beverage. 

One hour from any other beverage except water. 
  

 
           

 

                          Mass Intentions will be posted in the bulletin once daily Mass resumes. 

                       All Mass Intentions that are put in the designated container at the back of the church       

             will be collected by the priests and said at their daily Masses. 

                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

              

 

                                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                                   

   

 

Kindly maintain prayerful silence both before and after all Masses. 

Please respect the needs of fellow parishioners to spend time quietly in the church in 

uninterrupted prayer. Everyone is asked to take all conversations outside the building or 

into the church hall where conversations are welcome. 

mailto:jamesdefillips@gmail.com
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                                        November - Month of The Faithful Departed  
 

As we quickly come to the end of this Liturgical Year and anticipate the upcoming       

Advent Season, it is good for us to be reminded that this month of November has been        

set aside for us to remember the Faithful Departed.  
 

The Church has a rich tradition in remembering those who have gone before us and continues  

to challenge us to remain faithful in fulfilling the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy.  
 

Two of the works of mercy should ring true for us during this month of November.  

As in regard to a "spiritual" work of mercy, we are to pray for the Faithful Departed.  
 

We do this by praying traditional prayers for the Poor Souls in Purgatory. Yes, the Church 

still teaches the Doctrine of Purgatory. Of course, beyond our personal prayers, including the 

Rosary, the perfect prayer that can be offered by the Church for the living and for those who have died, is the Holy Sacrifice 

of the Mass. 
  

In regard to the "corporal" work of mercy for our deceased brothers and sisters, there is the duty to give the faithful departed 

a dignified Christian burial.  
 

It is an interesting realization that what we focus upon during the month of November, the commemoration of the Faithful 

Departed, finds a place and purpose throughout the whole Liturgical Year of the Church.  
 

Really, praying for the Faithful Departed should not be confined to a specific month. It naturally moves within the church 

year in the midst of its grace filled seasons of Advent, Christmas, Lent, Easter and Time after Pentecost. Let us remember 

that throughout the entire year the dynamic of "dying and rising" is ever present among us and praying for the Faithful 

Departed is a constant call to charity out of love for them.  
 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord; and let perpetual light shine upon them.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOSPEL Matt. 8, 23-27 At that time, when Jesus entered into the boat, his disciples followed him. And behold, a great 

tempest arose in the sea, so that the boat was covered with waves; but he was asleep. And they came to him and awaked 

him, saying: Lord, save us, we perish. And Jesus saith to them Why are ye fearful, O ye of little faith? Then rising up, he 

commanded the winds and the sea, and there came a great calm. But the men wondered, saying: What manner of man is 

this, for the winds and the sea obey him? 
 

This year marks the 30th anniversary of Holy Family Chapel at its present     
               location and its 43rd year of service to traditional Catholics in this area. 

 
                  Thanks be to God the Chapel has enjoyed a blessed and prosperous existence for 4 decades.  

 
                     In order to preserve and grow the Catholic faith, given the challenges of the times we live in,  

              we must pray for Divine assistance and plan for the next decades to come. 
 

Kindly volunteer where needed and embrace new initiatives as they are introduced to move forward. 

 

DRESS POLICY ~ If this is the first time you have attended the Traditional Latin Mass you may have noticed that our parishioners 

do not dress casually in the church. Since the changes of Vatican II in the Church, few parishes have had any kind of dress code: we 

still believe that modesty and appropriate attire are necessary, especially in Church out of respect for the True Presence of Our Lord 

in the Blessed Sacrament, and for the edification of our neighbor, we kindly request that all who come to our parish observe the 

basic traditional Catholic standards of dress for church attendance and to receive communion at the communion rail: 
 

Women and girls must cover their heads. (Chapel veils or mantillas are available for loan in the vestibule.) 

Women and girls must wear dresses or skirts that cover the knee completely when standing or sitting. Slacks, jeans, shorts, 

sleeveless, tight or low-cut clothing, and dresses or skirts with long slits above the knees are not permitted. 

It is recommended for men and boys to wear suit coats and ties for Sunday Mass. 

 Jeans and other casual attire are inappropriate for attendance at church. 
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Open Letter to American Catholics on the eve of 2024 Presidential Election                                  
This is an excerpt from Noteworthy News. Full article available on the website, www.holyfamilytcc.org 

 

The great march of mental destruction will go on. Everything will be denied. […] 

                            Fires will be kindled to testify that two and two make four. 

                            Swords will be drawn to prove that leaves are green in summer.   

                            G.K. Chesterton, Heretics, 1905 

 

Dear Faithful American Catholics, 

I am addressing all of you, a few days before the Presidential Election that will call millions of American citizens to the polls. 

Even in conditions of relative normality, the exercise of the vote is your moral duty, through which you cooperate in the first person in 

choosing the person who will lead the Nation for the next four years. But in this coming electoral round – just as in 2020 and indeed  

much more so – you are not simply called to choose between two candidates who happen to be on different political sides but who both 

nevertheless have the common good at heart in compliance with the Constitution and the Law. No; in this election you must choose 

between two radically opposed ways of conceiving the government of your Nation: you are called to choose between democracy and 

dictatorship, between freedom and slavery. 

On one side we have candidate Donald J. Trump, who, despite serious problems in his positions – especially in the matter of abortion   

and assisted procreation – has as his objective the common good and the protection of the fundamental freedoms of citizens.                    

In Donald Trump’s America, every Catholic can practice their Faith and educate their children in it without interference from the State. 

On the other side we have a candidate and a party that promotes everything that directly opposes the Faith and Morals of the Catholic 

Church. In Kamala Harris’ America, Catholics – but also Protestants – are considered fundamentalists to be marginalized and eliminated, 

and their children are considered the property of the State, which arrogates to itself the right to lead them astray from an early age in both 

body and soul. Trump’s America can become great and prosperous again. Harris’ America is destined for invasion and for moral, social, 

and economic destruction: the most ferocious dictatorship. 

Look at your country! Your cities have become dumps filled with derelicts and criminals, drug dealers and addicts, prostitutes and 

robbers. Your schools are dens of indoctrination and corruption from kindergarten onwards. In your courts, criminals are acquitted,       

and innocents are imprisoned: new ideological crimes are prosecuted, while illegality is tolerated and encouraged. In your hospitals, 

multinational corporations rule, and you are their guinea pigs to be exterminated or made chronically ill so that you will be their perpetual 

clients. Farmers, ranchers, and fishermen are persecuted and forced to fail, while the land is grabbed by unscrupulous corporations who 

transform it into endless photovoltaic systems and wind turbines to power their data centers and server farms where they collect all your 

data, your movements, your purchases, and your political preferences. They have gone so far as to tamper with the climate by means of 

sophisticated geoengineering operations and devastating arson in order to make the global warming fraud credible and impose the green 

transition, the increase in the cost of energy, and electric cars and scooters. And all this is done based on evidence that consists of lies 

without any scientific proof, but which are propagated through the servile collaboration of the regime media, ever ready to label any 

dissenters as conspiracy theorists. But what until yesterday was dismissed as the result of conspiracy theories is now admitted by the 

government itself. They take away your sunlight; they poison you by seeding the clouds; they overwhelm your villages and your fields 

with deadly hurricanes; they kill your livestock and dry up your crops with induced droughts and devastating fires. They aim to control 

the entire food sector, to force you to eat only what they make available to you. This is what the Agenda 2030 calls for, which has been 

imposed without any vote by the United Nations and the World Economic Forum… 

Think of how many of you Catholics there are in the United States! Vote without hesitation and pray that Our Lord will enlighten 

American citizens in making their choice and grant victory to those who, at least, have no problem proclaiming that Christ is Lord. 

May God bless you all, and may the Virgin of Guadalupe, she who is the Patroness of the United States and all the Americas, and       

Saint Michael the Archangel, protect you.  

Carlo Maria Viganò, Archbishop, former Apostolic Nuncio to the United States of America 

October 22, 2024 

 

                ANNOUNCEMENTS 
•       

• The Sunday Mass schedule is one Mass at 4:00 PM only. There are no scheduled daily Masses at this time. 

• 2025 Religious Calendars will be distributed as a Christmas Gift on Sunday, December 15th after Mass. 

• There is an Altar Flowers donation box located on the bookshelf at the back of the church. Your donations are greatly 

appreciated to help beautify the church altar over the coming Christmas Season. 

• Memorial Page -To include your loved ones’ names or family name on the memorial page, please print the names clearly on the 

envelope designated “Memorial Page”, include the donation and place it in the collection basket. 

• Catechism Classes are held after the 4:00 PM Mass. Please see James DeFillips in the church hall to sign up. 

• Parishioners, friends and visitors are welcome to refreshments in the church hall following the 4:00 PM Mass. 

• Join fellow parishioners every Tuesday at 3pm in the church to recite fifteen decades of the rosary. Our intentions are to ask 

God and his Blessed Mother for their protection of our country and our church against the force which is trying to destroy us.  

• In your kindness, please remember to pray for those listed on the Memorial Page, and all deceased members of the chapel. 

• New to the Tridentine Mass, you may find the grey or green paperback missals found in the pews helpful in following the Mass. 

• Visit our websites. Both the church and school web addresses can be found in the bulletin. 
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Deceased Members of the Hunter, Watkinson, Krukowski, & Corvello Families 

Deceased Members of the Lankenau & Cabble Family 

Deceased Members of the Liburdi and Fleischer Families 

Deceased Members of the Toth and Gurbach Families 

Deceased Members of the Meehan and Spelman Families 

Janelle & Joseph McKinney; Deceased Souls of Janzen, McKinney & Legge Families 

Ernie & Dennis Janzen; Gabels & Zechas R.I.P. 

Deceased Family and Friends of Dean and Betty Racioppi 

Deceased Members of the Eastwood and Harte Families R.I.P 

Deceased of the Lagemann, Kitchen & Lee Families 

Deceased Members of the Cianchetto and Ruggiero Families 

Deceased Members of Peter Faas Family 

Deceased Members of the Brown & Mallett Families R.I.P. 

Deceased Family & Friends of the Voors & Harber Families 

Deceased Members of the Tigue Family 

John "Jack" Olski and all Deceased Members of the Olski & Lyons Families 

Deceased Members of the Montgomery, Pond, & Tennyson Families 

Deceased Members of the J. H. Crain / F.A. Croucher Families 

Deceased Members of the Kelderhouse Family 

Deceased DeFillips, Dark, Langbein & Mares Families 

Deceased Members of the Robert F. Montano Family 

Deceased Family and Friends of Ray & Michelle DeFillips 

Audrey Alesio and Deceased of the Alesio & Royce Families R.I.P. 

Deceased Members of the Blatt-Scherer Family R.I.P 

 

 

 

   
                                                                       

  

 William Broughton R.I.P. 

 Barbara DeFillips R.I.P. 

 George and Marian Draper R.I.P. 

 Lynn Marie Reynolds R.I.P. 

 Beatriz Jarmillo R.I.P. 

 Patrick Galbraith R.I.P. 

 Marie Delello R.I.P.   
            

      
 “We must empty Purgatory with Our Prayers”                 

                            St. Padre Pio           

  

      

   

                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember, also, Lord, Your servants and handmaids below who are gone 

hence before us, marked with the sign of faith, and sleep the sleep of peace. 

To them, Lord and to all that rest in Christ, grant, we implore You a place of 

happiness, light and peace through the same Christ our Lord. Amen. 

     
    Residential Maintenance & Repair    

                   George Hold 
         HANDY MAN (Electrician) 
 

Fast Reliable Service ~ Affordable Rates 
 

➢ Electrical 

 
➢ Drywall 

  

➢ Painting 
  

➢ Cleaning 
 

Palm Bay, Florida 

321-458-4948 
     georgehold64@yahoo.com                                                                            

               25+ Years of Experience 

    
 
                 

 PARISH HALL RENTAL          SUGGESTED DONATIONS 
 

    Less than 50 Members of the Chapel - $100       Mass Intentions - $15       Requiem Mass - $150    

    Less than 50 Non-members - $150        Baptism - $50                   Requiem Mass w/ Graveside Service - $175 

    Greater than 50 Members of the Chapel - $200             Nuptial Mass - $150        Wedding Service - $125  

    Greater than 50 Non-members - $300                           Organist Donation - $50 

 
Holy Family Traditional     

Catholic School K-7 
 

Contact Us 

Mailing address 

3385 N Wickham Rd. 

Melbourne, FL 32935 
 

Email 

info@holyfamilytcs.org 
 

Phone 

(321) 615-2850 
 

 www.holyfamilytcs.org 

 

  

    
 

               ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the             

church picnic. Especially to those who set up,               

cooked and cleaned up. 
 

It is always fun to see our fellow parishioners,  

friends and families  

and to share a meal and interact with                                 

    games and conversation. 
 


